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Conflicts with HB 496 
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SUMMARY 
 
     Synopsis of Bill 
 
House Bill 405 allows a voter to register to vote and cast a ballot at early and election day voting 
sites during primary and general elections. HB 496 provides that a voter who registers and votes 
on the same day will be allowed to vote on a regular ballot if the polling site has real-time access 
to the statewide voter registration system and on a provisional ballot if the site does not. 
 
The bill does not allow a voter to change party when registering at an early or election day voting 
site during a primary election. 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS  
 
The SOS reports that the current voter registration system, VREMS, cannot support more than 
250 concurrent users without a significant upgrade. There are 110 early voting locations and 750 
election day voting sites statewide. If the provisions of HB 405 are enacted, the SOS would have 
to either upgrade the VREMS system or increase reliance on provisional ballots. Both of these 
options will result in increased costs to the SOS, these costs have not been quantified at this time. 



House Bill 405 – Page 2 
 
The ACC relates that allowing individuals to register to vote and vote on the same day at a 
polling location may require additional staff to be hired. The ACC states that the per-day cost to 
bring in an additional poll worker is approximately $200. The ACC did not provide an estimate 
of how many additional poll workers may be required. 
 
SIGNIFICANT ISSUES 
 
HB 405 may result in temporary poll workers working to verify voter registration information 
which would allow the worker access to sensitive personal information including social security 
numbers, full date of birth, and addresses. This may create privacy and security concerns for 
individuals registering to vote same day. 
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